
Jayhawk Chapter National Federation of the Blind of Kansas

Minutes for October 15, 2016 NFB-Jayhawk Chapter
Location, Room B, Lawrence Douglas County Public Library, 707 Vermont, Lawrence Kansas 666044

• Call to order, welcome and introductions. The Meeting was called to order at 1:10 pm by the chapter president. 

There were 8 members and one guest present, and introductions were given for our special guest, County Clerk Jameson “Jamie” Shew.
Presidential Release #454 was played in full and included an early announcement of the upcoming 2017 Washington Seminar.
• State and chapter reports, Rob. It is noted there were 2  State Board meetings this month during the regular business meeting of the state board on October 2 the state affiliate financial assistance to state  convention was reviewed and questions were answered. Those generally eligible include post high school  students including Ken Tiede Memorial Scholarship candidates and first time attendees. Other members in good standing of a chartered chapter of the state affiliate who are under hardship and special circumstances may receive financial assistance at the direction of the state affiliate president.
A second special board meeting was held on June 9 via teleconference for the purpose of approving the filing of the required IRS Form 990 in lieu of a tax return. 
Meet The Blind Month. Rob reported that Renee and himself attended the Lawrence City Commission  Meeting on October 4 to present a Mayor’s proclamation for NFB National Meet The Blind Month and White Cane Safety Day (October 15.) The proclamation was signed and sealed by Mayor Mike Amyx. Rob gave general information about the philosophy and programs of the Federation followed by Renee’s announcement of the first ever Accessible Arts Show at the Cider Gallery. Rob and Renee were interview on October 10 by long time Lawrence radio personality Hank Booth on “According To The Record,” his daily morning show. The purpose of the interview was to inform the public and invite the listening audience to visit the art show.
• Action on May and September minutes. The May minutes were unavailable. There being no changes to the  September minutes, they were approved as prepared and distributed via email.

• Treasurer's report: The financial report covers the period September 1 to September 30, 2016 with a beginning balance of 454.20 and an ending balance of $214.20. Ron noted that An additional $350 in membership dues and donations were subsequently deposited into the checking account and will be included in the  next financial report. There being no additions or corrections, the treasurer’s report was approved as read.
• Fund raising. Freddy's Percentage Night. The event was held September 7 and drew a good crowd and raised $210 with no overhead expense.

Accessible Arts show. Rob assessed the show as generally successful with an estimated gross sales proceeds of $478 and a net sale proceeds of $191.20. Rob noted that we were unprepared to handle electronic transactions and were assisted by some of the contributing artists who had mobile POS systems and handled their own sales. Rob and Renee invited and encouraged members to offer suggestions for improvement for future arts shows by email to Renee. There being only a few items left over, Rob and Renee advised canceling the aftersales display at Aimee’s Coffeehouse. These items will be offered for sale during state convention in lieu of the Aimee’s plan. Rob stated he will contact Perry Shepard, president of the South Mass Street Arts Guild to cancel the Aimee's November showing.
Thank-you notes need to be sent do artists via present secretary.
• State Convention. Rob announced the date and place of the convention in Topeka during the first weekend of November. Rob gave vital information regarding registration for the convention and for reserving a room at the Downtown Ramada Hotel and Convention Center. State Treasurer Bob Fuller is in charge of convention registration and will receive registration forms and payment for registration fees, Saturday luncheon, and the convention banquet. The Jayhawk Chapter being the designated host chapter, Tamara and Cheryl volunteered to be hostesses in the hospitality area on Friday evening. Rob stated that convention information and registration form is in the fall issue of the Tap Tracks state NFBK newsletter.
Transportation needs to convention were briefly discussed and will be provided for according to the number a d needs of attending members and their needs. 
• Election of officers. Cheryl presented the nominating committee report having the following  slate of nominees:  President, Rob Tabor; vice president, Renee Morgan; Secretary, Jim Secor; and treasurer Brendy Latare. President Tabor accepted the nominating committee report as given and Cheryl conducted the elections. All nominees in the slate were elected by acclamation. Rob and Renee were re-elected to their respective offices while Jim succeeds Brendy as Secretary and Brendy succeeds Ron Miller as chapter treasurer. New officer terms begin immediately after this meeting adjourns. Rob stated he will coordinate with Ron and Brendy to transition the chapter financials from Ron to Brendy as our new incoming treasurer.
• Holiday Social. Susan announced that the private party space at the 6 Mile Tavern and Chophouse is reserved for December 9. There being no objection, Rob approved the report as given.
• Convention Resolution re. Statehouse Kiosks. The draft of a resolution calling on the director of the Kansas Historical Society to take steps to improve the accessibility of the 2 visitor center touch screen kiosks was distributed to chapter members via the Jayhawk listserv. Following brief discussion Cheryl moved that the Jayhawk chapter sponsor this resolution and present it to the state resolutions committee with recommendation for passage by the 2016 state convention. Pat seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 

• NFB Knowledge Base. Our NFB Knowledge Base presenter was Jamie Shew, Douglas County Clerk, who addressed the hot topic of voting & elections with need-to-know information about the accessibility provisions of the Help America Vote Act (HAVA.) A Q&A session followed Jamie’s presentation which also included information on the voter registration and advance voting, and the voter ID and proof of citizenship requirements of Kansas election law.
• Adjournment. There being no further business, Rob declared the meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Rob Tabor president and Jim Secor secretary elect
Next regular meeting, Saturday, January 21, 2017, Room B, Lawrence Douglas County Public Library, 707 Vermont, Lawrence Kansas


